
Wellness Meeting 

Thursday, February 20, 2020 9 am – WWHS cafeteria 

Attendance: 

 Maria Liptak, Food Service Director 
 Denise Johnson, WWHS School Nurse 
 Matthew Fitzsimmons, WWHS Guidance 
 Kerrie Fitzsimmons, Evergreen Elementary Assistant Principal 
 Victoria Barcarola, Parent/Community 
 Colleen Carmondy, Family Consumer Science 
 Andrew Oudshoorn, Student Representative 
 

Discussion 

1.) Overview of Food Service 
a. Upcoming Administrative Review 

Maria discussed with group pending review for April 2020. 
b. Triennial Assessment Tool Report 

Reviewed with group report. Thanked everyone for their input. 
c. School Wellness Policy Update 

Policy revised and Board approved November 2019. Changes reflect PBIS rewards for 
students. 

2.) Overview of Drug Awareness/Prevention 
Denise Johnson reviewed with group programs being done. Andrew O., student 
representative agreed we need more as many students are not aware of dangers of drugs 
and vaping. 

3.) Student Food Pantry 
Maria shared with group food pantry that will be started at WWHS. Will be open to 
students end of day Fridays. 

4.) Student Concerns 
Andrew suggested we conduct a survey for students to complete to see what might 
interest them to add/delete to current breakfast/lunch program. 

 

No further business to discuss – meeting adjourned at 10 am. 

 

Next Meeting TBA – May 2020. 

All are welcome to attend. 


